
BOARD OF HEALTH
Medway, Massachusetts

September 27, 2010
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk
William Fisher, Health Agent

Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant
Members Absent:
Kathy McCarthy, Member

Attendees:
Julie & Terri Gross – Residential Kitchen

6:45PM




           6 Stephanie Drive

 
Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.
Mr. Collum motioned to approve the minutes from September 13, 2010 2nd by Mr. Heavey All in Favor

Inspections to date:  Bill Fisher presented the list of inspections to date to the board members. All establishments are complete for their first round of inspections. Bill has started second round.
Marian Community:  Received an email from Dave Pellegrini of Tetra Tech stating he was waiting for as-built plans from Bill Drexel.
Flu Dose:  Bill Fisher informed the board the 250 flu doses have arrived.
Smoking Regulations:  Tabled until next meeting
68 A Lovering:  Mr. Fisher informed the board of the debris on the back porch of this residence that is blocking the doorway. Mr. Heavey stated Fire Services should be notified in case anything should happen as it could be a fire hazard. Also may want to consider notifying the building inspector for egress issues. Mr. Fisher stated he notified the resident and she stated she would get rid of the debris and Mr. Fisher will visit the residence for inspection within the next couple of days to follow up.
265 Village Street:  An inquiry was made by the board members to follow up with the 265 Village street issues regarding tenant and septic system.
Bio Safety:  Mr. Heavey brought in a copy of Walpole’s regulations for review.
6:45PM – Julie Gross: Julie & Terri gross came before the board to request permission to start a bread baking business out of their home. She stated she would be:

· Using her current kitchen to bake quick breads to sell within the Commonwealth of Mass.

· She has an oven

· She has a dishwasher with a sanitary cycle

· She has a separate refrigerator with a freezer for business needs

· She has enrolled in the Serve Safe Certificate program

Mr. Heavey stated Bill Fisher would need to inspect the kitchen and report back at the next meeting with his findings. Carol stated she would email (jbg224@gmail.com) over to Julie the name of the Serve Safe proctor for the online program. Mrs. Gross was asked to come to the next meeting. 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:30PM.
Next meeting will be October 18, 2010 
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur
Administrative Assistant

